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April 11, 2024 
Dear Patients, 	
Addendum to letter of March 28, 2024  
 
This letter is to notify you that as of July 1, 2024, my practice will be relocating and I will no longer be seeing patients at the Polyclinic Family & Specialty Medicine Facility. This is in direct response to the new Ontario government contract which limits family doctors’ ability to work across multiple clinics. I will be practicing solely at my clinic in Vaughan and would be happy to see you there should you wish to register; spots will be held open over the next 3 months for anyone wishing to transfer. To register at this clinic, please contact the clinic and advise that you are looking to roster with me at this location. You will receive enrolment forms to complete and return in order to reserve your spot upon my start. 
 
Centro Healthcare Family Health Organization, 
Unit #114 - 7777 Weston Rd, Vaughan, ON L4L 0G9 
Phone 905-605-4744
https://centrohealthcare.ca/
 
If you enroll with me, you will remain under my continued medical care and I will have back-up support in the event of illness or vacation. For urgent issues that arise, an after-hours clinic is available whereby each of the doctors, including myself, will be rotating to provide weekday evening (5-8pm) and Saturday morning clinic (10am-1pm) coverage to all our enrolled family medicine patients. 
If you choose to stay at Polyclinic, please inquire regarding family physicians that may be accepting new patients who will be able to provide you with excellent medical care.  If available, I would encourage you to request a meeting with him/her to prevent gaps in your medical care given I will be unavailable after June 30th, should you choose to not follow me. In addition, the Polyclinic walk-in, specialists, laboratory & diagnostic services continue to be available to you.
 
Your medical records are confidential and will remain on file with the Polyclinic. If you are a registered member of my family practice I will have a copy of your Polyclinic medical records at my new practice. If you choose another physician within the Polyclinic to continue your family practice care, you do not need to take any action concerning your records. If you choose to transfer care to another physician outside of the Polyclinic, you will need to sign an authorization form before your medical records can be released and, in line with the OMA guidelines, there is a fee to copy/download and transfer your chart. Please note, by law your medical information cannot be shared without your written consent with a physician other than me or a physician within Polyclinic. Please be assured we will do everything possible to make this transition hassle-free.
 
My decision to leave Polyclinic was a difficult one and it has been a pleasure caring for you. I wish you all a healthy, happy and long life. I look forward to serving you at my new location.

Kindest Regards,
 
Fariz Remtulla, MD
image1.jpeg
A
POLYCLINIC

FAMILY AND SPECIALTY MEDICINE





